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The philosophy advocated in the earlier part of these theses is
that which has since become familiar to the philosophical world
through the writings of Dr Dewey, under the name of prag-
matism or instrunientalism. Whether Dr Dewey is aware of having
been anticipated by Marx, I do not know, but undoubtedly their
opinions as to the metaphysical status of matter are virtually
identical. In view of the importance attached by Marx to his
theory of matter, it may be worth while to set forth his view
rather more fully.
The conception of 'matter/ in old-fashioned materialism, was
bound up with the conception of 'sensation.' Matter was regarded
as the cause of sensation, and originally also as its object, at
least in the case of sight and touch. Sensation was regarded as
something hi which a man is passive, and merely receives im-
pressions from the outer world. This conception of sensation
as passive is, however,—so the instrumentalists contend—an
unreal abstraction, to which nothing actual corresponds. Watch
an animal receiving impressions connected with another animal:
its nostrils dilate, its ears twitch, its eyes are directed to the
right point, its muscles become taut in preparation for appro-
priate movements. All this is action, mainly of a sort to im-
prove the informative quality of impressions, partly such as to
lead to fresh action in relation to the object A cat seeing a
mouse is by no means a passive recipient of purely contemplative
impressions. And as a cat with a mouse, so is a textile manu-
facturer with a bale of cotton. The bale of cotton is an oppor-
tunity for action, it is something to be transformed. The
machinery by which it is to be transformed is explicitly and
obviously a product of human activity. Roughly speaking, all
matter, according to Marx, is to be thought of as we naturally
think of machinery: it has a raw material giving opportunity for
action, but in its completed form it is a human product.
Philosophy has taken over from the Greeks a conception of
passive contemplation, and has supposed that knowledge is
obtained by means of contemplation. Marx maintains that we
are always active, even when we come nearest to pure 'sensa-
tion': we are never merely apprehending our environment, but
always at the same time altering it. This necessarily makes
the older conception of knowledge inapplicable to our actual
relations with the outer world. In place of knowing an object in
the sense of passively receiving an impression of it, we can
only know it in the sense of being able to act upon it success-

